December3, 2023
Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update:
1. Congratulations to our Boys and Girls Cross Country teams who finished number two and three in the state division 3A for highest academic team GPA. This is quite an honor and a testament to hard work and dedication both on the competitive field and in the classroom. These student/athletes represent the best of Hollins High School students. We are very proud of them!
1. As the calendar flips to our last month of the year December – we are reminded of the great urgency of the final weeks of our fall semester. 
1. Quarter 2 grades and semester exams will make up approximately two thirds of your student’s grade. So, it is imperative that all students do their best to finish this quarter strong and finish with the highest possible grade and study and take all exams and do their best. It should be noted that a student who does not exempt an exam must take their exam – if they are absent and do not take it, they automatically earn an F for the exam grade
1. ELA PM 2 testing starts this week – all 9th and 10th grade students should be prepared to come to school on time, rested and ready with fully charged school issued laptop and power chord.
1. ELP – our extended learning period will continue until the end of the quarter or Thursday December 14. Tutoring, test preparation and homework assistance is provided by core academic teachers on Monday through Thursday from 2 to 3 pm in our Media Center
1. Parent climate surveys are open for your valuable feedback. Links to survey can be found on our school’s website and our district’s website. We would greatly appreciate you taking a few minutes to complete the survey. We need a minimum of 25% of our families to complete survey to help with our accreditation that is equal to approximately 400 families. Thank you in advance for your help and cooperation.
1. Parents also find a link on our website for donations to our annual staff Holiday celebration – sign up genius link should be utilized to donate. We appreciate your support in helping us show appreciation for our teaching staff
1. Quarter 2 will end on Friday December 15. Exams will begin on Monday December 18 and run through Thursday December 21. There is no school for students on Friday December 22. Exam information and schedule is available on our school’s website
Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health and high spirits!

